
Premier Doug Ford 
MPAC 
AMO 
(Sent via email) 

November 18th 2021 

Re: Concerns with the Continued Postponement of Property Assessments 

Please be advised that on November 17'h 2021 the Town of Plympton-Wyoming Council passed the 
following motion to support the Municipality of Mattice-Val Cote's resolution (attached) regarding the 
government of Ontario's decision to postpone the province-wide assessment update for the 2022 and 
2023 taxation years. 

Motion 17 
Moved by Netty McEwen 
Seconded by Muriel Wright 
That Council supports item x of correspondence from the Municipality of Mattice - Val Cote regarding 
concerns with the continued postponement of the property assessment update, and directs staff to 
prepare a letter of support. 

Motion Carried. 

If you have any questions regarding the above motion, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone 
or email at ekwarciak@plympton-wyoming.ca. 

Sincerely, 

~I::!~ 
Clerk 
Town of Plympton-Wyoming 

Cc: (all sent via e-mail) 
Bob Bailey, MPP Sarnia - Lambton 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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RESOLUTION NO. 21-247 

Moved by: Marc Dupuis 

Seconded by: Steve Brousseau 

WHEREAS the government of Ontario recently announced the continued postponement 

of the province-wide assessment update for the 2022 and 2023 taxation years, and; 

WHEREAS this means that property values will continue to be based on the 

January 1, 2016 valuation date until at least 2024, and; 

WHEREAS the Municipality of Mattice - Val Cote is aware of the important increase in 

property values throughout the province and within its own jurisdiction and; 

WHEREAS the continued postponement of property valuation translates into a significant 

loss of taxation revenue for Municipalities; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Municipality of Mattice-Val Cote 

urges the government of Ontario to reconsider its decision and to direct MPAC to proceed 

with a province-wide assessment update in order for Ontario Municipalities to be able to 

collect property taxes based upon actual property values, and; 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of 

Ontario, to MPAC, to AMO, to all Ontario municipalities and to our federal and provincial 

government representatives, Carol Hughes and Guy Bourgouin. 

- CARRIED-

I, Guylaine Cou lombe, CAO/Clerk of the Municipality of Mattice - Val Cote, do 

hereby certify this to be a true and complete copy of Resolution 21-247, passed 

by the Council of the Municipality of Mattice - Val Cote at its meeting held 

the 8th day of November 2021. 

DATED at Mattice, Ontario 

This 10th day of November 2021 

r6, -i «•4~ 
Guylain oulombe 




